
Proceedings
HANCOCK COUNTY

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
December 23, 2019

Garner, Iowa
	 The Hancock County, Iowa, Board of 
Supervisors met in adjourned session 
on the above captioned date pursuant to 
adjournment with Supervisors Florence 
(Sis) Greiman, Gary Rayhons, and Jerry 
J. Tlach present. Absent: none.
	 The minutes of December 16, 2019 
meeting were read and approved.
	 On motion by Supervisor Greiman, 
seconded by Supervisor Rayhons, and 
carried unanimously, the Board gave 
approval to the following: Payroll change 
from part-time to full-time for Samantha 
Gobeli, Communications Department, 
effective January 3, 2020 at 8:00 a.m. at 
$21.23 per hour.
	 On motion by Supervisor Rayhons, 
seconded by Supervisor Greiman, and 
carried unanimously, the Board gave ap-
proval to the following: Disallowance of 
homestead tax credit application for par-
cel no. 2217000021. Signed contract with 
Reutzel Excavating, Inc. for Drainage Dis-
trict no. 7 Lateral 255 Tile Repair in the 
amount of $16,940. Payroll change for 
Lloyd Bier, Secondary Road Department 
effective December 26, 2019 at $21.67 
per hour.
	 No further business to come before the 
Board, motion made to adjourn at 10:55 
a.m. by Supervisor Rayhons and carried. 
All Supervisors present voting, “Aye,” 
session to adjourn and will meet again on 
December 30, 2019.
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